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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

11/20/13
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Karen Stringfellow, Charles Wood
Interim Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
Absent: Larry Foster
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES OF October 23rd, 2013
Clarifications were made about who participated in the conference call mentioned in the President’s report.  Charles moved to approve the minutes with these revisions.  Andrea seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
REPORTS
Interim Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
· I met with Gail Eddy 11/1/13 to decipher the 2014 mill levy calculation.  We are waiting for the final numbers to come in from the Boulder County Assessor as they don’t seem to be calculating correctly.  I propose that the library either gets Accounting Specialists on board with this process or training should be provided for the future director.  I have a call into the Boulder County Assessor’s office – Erin Grey (303)441-3684 to see if they can assist with this matter.  I have yet to hear back from her.

· Fitch Rating Call – Andrea Begin and I attended the hour long call.

· The Children’s Halloween Event was Fun, busy and well attended.

· Bond payment sent and received - $93,385.00.

· Electricians – I had a call into Tim Plumb – Peak to Peak Electric - as all the outside outlets were not working.  Due to the flood, I was getting no response, so Griener Electric came up.  Outside outlets have been fixed.  The tall outside light, the sign lights and the lobby lights all mal-functioned a couple of days later.  Tim Plumb came by Tuesday Nov. 12th and is working on fixing those problems.  The outside lights just needed new bulbs.  

· The flags were installed Friday November 8th. Honor the Flag Ceremony is scheduled for Saturday, November 23rd at 11:00 a.m.  Jean Foss and the Foundation are taking the lead in organizing the event.  Geneva coordinated with the Foundation to advertise it.  Geneva and I will attend the event.

· The hanging shelves have arrived.  We currently have 1 set up for the read-along- book bags and will slowly incorporate more as kits are developed as part of the $3,000 state grant we received for Early Literacy.  Geneva and I will work on that project together once we figure out the programming positions.

· I attended a MSEC Public Library Human Resources Roundtable – via the web on November 14th.  Discussion revolved around the Public Library Compensation Survey 2013-2014, library job descriptions, information on what other libraries are doing as far as Human Resources, benefits and staying relevant.

· MTEC came up November 14th, per Tim William’s – Fransen Pittman – request to change out filters as part of the ongoing HVAC repair.

· FYI:  Larry Foster and Emily Fidelman’s Library Board of Trustee terms expire 01/01/0214.  I have attached the section from the bylaws concerning this.  I think this is a board directive:
3.1 The District is governed by a Board of Trustees. The Board is comprised of five to seven trustees appointed by the Commissioners of Boulder County upon recommendation by the current Board. The original trustees were appointed for staggered terms; each subsequent trustee is appointed for a five-year term unless filling the remainder of a term vacated by an appointed trustee. Trustees may be appointed for two subsequent terms after initial appointment, regardless of the length of the initial term. Trustees are limited to three consecutive terms. A trustee shall indicate in writing his or her desire to be appointed to a subsequent term no later than 30 days prior to the end of his or her term. 

Discussion Topics:

· Johnnie LeFavier, Children’s Programmer – Resignation.  This probably needs immediate attention.  I think Johnnie will be willing to stay on until December 19th.  Geneva is planning the Holiday Event as an extra duty, but staff is over-extended at the moment as they are all part-time. Filling this position in some capacity is important.

· How is the Library Director search going?  Staff, volunteers, patrons and other libraries are generating questions – namely where the board is in the process and any idea on a time frame.  As questions come up, is there an assigned contact I can give out?

· I would like to propose purchasing the “Bird painting” by local artist Pat Everson, currently hanging in the Children’s Area, with construction funds.  It is priced at $275. We have received many patron compliments and staff feels it would make a lovely permanent addition to that area.

· I would like to get a quote from the electrician to add an additional art light above the water fountain to properly illuminate the art displayed there using construction funds.

· Closing and Emergency Decisions Policy.

· Employee Handbook.

· Volunteer/Staff Holiday Party.  Something small and simple: Coffee and sandwich/cake at Salto?

Emily expressed continuing interest in serving on the Board, and will contact Larry Foster to notify him that his term is coming to a close.  They both will need to submit a letter of interest to the Board President if they want to stay on.

Emily moved that Geneva be appointed as a full time employee with a benefit of paid holidays and with a $1/hour increase in pay, and she will take over the children’s programming and relinquish circulation desk coordination.  Karen seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Emily moved to approve the Closing and Emergency Decision Policy.  Dani seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
President’s Report:

Dani reported on her conversation with Paul Wember, owner’s representative for the library, who prefers the Board wait to draft a letter to Tim Williams of Fransen-Pittman concerning outstanding repairs to the heating system.  He plans to talk to Tim Williams and MTech directly.  Instead, Dani will draft a letter to Paul with a list of expectations concerning the heating system and our relationship with him.  Paul has been keeping a remote temperature log for the library.  He will draw up a list of service people and is pursuing acquisition of architectural drawings from the original engineers. 
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report:
1. As of October 31, 2013, we have approximately $17,199 in our checking account. We have approximately $144,603.21 in our Savings account, and $58,000 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $74,369.

2. Income in October 2013 was approximately $4311 from Boulder County, and approximately $194 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for October 2013 = $4506.

3. October 2013 expenses totaled $13,304. Of that, $11,935 was for payroll, $2811 for books and materials, of which $2139 was for book purchase, $3,000 for the audit and $1091 was for janitorial. 

4. Neli and I are working on getting the official numbers from Boulder County for our revenue so that we can update the budget for 2014.  Neli and I are also working on understanding and training on how to calculate the mill levys. Our thoughts are that everyone on the board should understand this as well as having Accounting Specialist involved each year.

Andrea clarified that anything new and attached to the building qualified for the construction fund, but this should include that which was not properly constructed.

Andrea explained that there are two mill levies.  The one for operating expenses is set, while the one for the bond fluctuates based on what we owe.  She and Neli have investigated how that mill levy is calculated.  There was limited documentation about how it had been calculated in previous years.  By December, we must submit that mill levy.  Given the confusion over the formula to calculate it, which involves whether or not to include the specific ownership tax, Andrea and Neli will calculate it based on property tax only and have Accounting Specialists review it.  Once we receive our budget, we will consult with DOLA.  We will involve an attorney to establish a procedure for these calculations in future years. 
Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

Andrea moved to extend the Interim Director’s contract by three months.  Jim seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  

The Director position is ready to be posted immediately and will be open until January 1st, 2014 or until filled. 
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Dani moved to extend the meeting by 10 minutes.  Emily seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Charles moved to extend the meeting by another 10 minutes.  Karen seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Emily moved to adjourn.  Karen seconded. Motion passed unanimously and meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

